WOOD COUNTY EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS INC January 2, 1990

Meeting called to order by Ken Harris, WA8LLM/UNIT 251 President.

There were ?? members present.

OLD BUSINESS

Minutes from the December 4th, 1989 meeting were read and approved.

The Treasure's report was read and approved.

Members of the Mid Ohio Amateur Radio Club and Wood County Emergency Communications moved the new 146.745 repeater from the EOC to the Sand Hill tower site December 30th.

With the installation of the 146.745 repeater a Packet Digipeater was also installed.

On December 14th, Ken Harris attended a meeting for the Annual Schoolboy Regatta. Communications will be needed again this year. This year the Regatta won't be held on the Little Kanawha River like it has been in the past. The Regatta will be held on the Ohio River, and communications will be more important than ever.

The Mid Ohio Valley Amateur Radio Club held their annual Christmas Dinner in the Operations Room of the EOC. They had such a turn out, they may have to hold it somewhere else next year so they can have more room

NEW BUSINESS

The Mid Ohio Valley Amateur Radio Club has been talking with another club in the Charleston area, and they may link the 146.745 Mhz repeater with one in Charleston and maybe others in the state.

We need to get a work party together to go back to the Sand Hill tower site and repair the Packet digipeater problem.

There will be a special emergency communications meeting held on January 13th to discuss communications in the Ohio Valley. The meeting will be held at the Marshall County EOC in Moundsville.

THOSE IN ATTENDANCE